
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 16 JUNE 2009

EX.132/09
TRANSFORMATION PROGRAMME – RESTRUCTURE PROPOSALS


(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Cross Cutting


Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.89/09 consideration was given to a report of the Town Clerk and Chief Executive (C.12/09) regarding the proposed restructure of the City Council's Senior Management Team as part of the Transformation Programme.  The report outlined the need to develop a new management team with a structure shaped by the new corporate priorities.  

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive informed Members that the Executive's consideration of this report formed the start of the formal political process to consider the restructuring of the Management Team.  

Mr Hewitt gave a presentation to Members on the proposals.  He reminded Members that the City Council's financial situation and forecast budget deficit were part of the rationale behind the restructure with the City Council needing to save approximately £1m in recurring revenue savings to be delivered by the financial year 2010/11.  

He added that a failure to undertake the restructure now would mean that the Council would be forced to make choices in the future which could seriously impact upon service delivery.  He further added that the majority of District Councils across the country had also restructured in the recent past and the City Council's Senior Management Team and Heads of Service Team, when compared to other District Councils, was seen as being top heavy.  The City Council, therefore, needed to consider reducing the number of management posts especially in the current economic climate.  He added that the structure would also need to be flexible in order to deal with future changes and reflect the new localism agenda.  

Mr Hewitt reported that it was envisaged that the  new senior management structure would not deal with operational matters but would be strategic in that it would deal with the strategies of delivering the Council's priorities.  He reminded Members that the Council's Senior Management Team currently contained nineteen posts and the new proposals introduced a management structure comprising the Town Clerk and Chief Executive; a Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive; one other Strategic Director and six Strategic Managers.

He added that all the Strategic Managers would have the same job description and would be flexible in that they could each carry out the work of the different Strategic Manager posts.  The work of the Strategic Managers would be different in that they would work as a team and concentrate on strategic elements and not operational.  

He added that the key tasks of the new Management team would be to define the strategic goals in driving the authority forward and each Strategic Manager would have an individual responsibility for one of the cross-cutting areas and would lead and support managers in their team.  Strategic Managers would also look across the authority to see where services could be improved in areas where there was duplication or opportunities to deliver services differently.  This was also significant for the Executive in that it would identify a strategic team to help the Executive deliver their priorities and added that the Executive may also wish to consider how this might impact on the structure of the Executive itself.  

Mr Hewitt added that the assimilation protocol which had been drawn up in 2002 and used in the 2004 restructure would need to be updated slightly, but could be used as part of the restructure programme.  He added that if the Council decided to proceed with the proposal at its meeting on 14 July 2009, that the Trades Unions would be notified that jobs were at risk and there was potential for redundancies, and members of the Senior Management Team would be invited to express any interests in voluntary redundancies.  After the consultation period the assimilation protocol would then be applied and following that, any redundancy notices would be issued which it was envisaged would terminate on 30 November 2009.

He added that adverts would be issued for new posts within the structure and the selection process would be followed with alternative employment sought for those people not in post or offered voluntary redundancy.

Members questioned Mr Hewitt and the Town Clerk and Chief Executive on details of the proposals.  Members expressed their concerns at the proposal in the structure which had been submitted as part of the above report to designate one of the Strategic Manager posts as Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive.  It was considered that the role of Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive could be written into one of the job descriptions for the post of Strategic Director but a specific post in the structure should not be designated as Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive.  Mr Hewitt agreed that the role of Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive could be carried out by either Strategic Director and the designation on the structure diagram served to draw Members attention to the need for one of the Strategic Director posts to carry out the role of Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive informed Members of the consultations which had been carried out with the Senior Management Team and Heads of Service both as a group and individually and informed Members that there had been concerns about loss of jobs together with a number of suggestions with regard to services in the structure diagram. She also updated Members on the methods which were being used to keep staff informed of the proposals which included: a presentation at the Management Briefing; individual meetings with the staff affected by the restructuring; the establishment of an Intranet site and a programme to meet teams within the Council.  She also added that she had discussed the proposals with the Audit Commission and with the Trades Unions.  She added that staff had raised issues with regards to services which had been missed from the structure chart and had raised concerns and questions about what would happen following the first stage of the Transformation Programme.

The Leader commented that local authorities across the country were looking at possible restructures and the City Council was looking at ways to reduce operating costs to make it sustainable for the future, whilst continuing to provide resources to maintain services.  The proposals for the new Senior Management Team were an important starting point and although he appreciated the difficulties for members of the Senior Management Team at the present time he complimented the Members of the Senior Management Team for the professional way in which they were dealing with the process.

Summary of options rejected
Nil

DECISION

(1)
That the Executive notes the proposed restructure proposals as set out in report C.12/09.

(2)
That the report be referred to a special meeting of the three Overview and Scrutiny Committees on 6 July 2009 for their consideration.

(3)
That the report be referred to a meeting of the Employment Panel on 9 July 2009 for their consideration.

(4)
That the Executive give further consideration to the comments submitted by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee, the Employment 
Panel and by staff at a further meeting of the Executive on 9 July 2009.

(5)
That the Executive will then be in a position to submit recommendations on the restructure proposals to a Full Council Meeting on 14 July 2009 for approval.  It being envisaged that those recommendations would include delegating to the Employment Panel authority to approve the final details of any severance arrangements to be entered into with post holders affected by the proposals following recommendations by the Town Clerk and Chief Executive.

Reasons for Decision

To develop a new Management team for the Authority with a structure shaped by the new corporate priorities and which was sustainable for the future.







